APR-27-2011 16:32 P.001

Town of Chili – Drainage Committee

3235 Chili Avenue, Rochester, New York 14624 Phone: 585-889-3550 Fax: 585-889-8710 www.townofchili.org

RECEIVED

APR 2 7 2011

TOWN OF CHILI SUPERVISOR'S OFFICE

Scott Alexander, Chairperson - Dr. William Dingus, Secretary - David May - James Gamble - Brandon Tumia - Christopher Durkin - Ken Kraus - David Lindsay Commissioner of Public Works/Superintendent of Highways Liaison to Town Board - Brian Ostling Deputy Commissioner of Public Works - Hon. Tracy DiFlorio, Councilwoman

Summary of Approved Minutes

Town of Chili Drainage Committee

Mar 1, 2011

Scott Alexander, Chairperson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Scott Alexander, Dr. William Dingus, and Brian Ostling, Deputy Commissioner of Public Works

MEMBERS ABSENT:

James Gamble, Brandon Tumia, David May, and Hon. Tracy DiFlorio

MINUTES:

Minutes from the Jan 2011 Meeting were not approved due to insufficient number of members present for a quorum.

GUESTS:

Paul Dalba: 4437 Buffalo Rd. Property owner gave a historical account of the land behind their home. They stated that in the early 1990's land was forever wild. In late 1990's NY State DEC designated the land as state wetlands. Since then, homeowner states that the backyards along this stretch of Buffalo Rd. have been getting progressively wetter. Brian indicated that the Town's hands are tied by the regulations regarding state wetlands. All that the Town can do is clear a path to allow for natural drainage.

Steven Dehaven: 123 King Rd. Property owner resides in the Glidden King Sub-division. His Lot has water that accumulates, but does not flow to the back of the lot where it can drain into

APR-27-2011 16:32 P.002

the swale which runs south along the CSX tracks and continues under Union St. Brian discussed having committee members visit the site (weather permitting) to see the drainage problem first hand.

OLD BUSINESS and WORK COMPLETED:

General Fall Maintenance: Keeping leaves and yard debris out of drainage pathways in the problem areas.

General Winter Services: Plowing snow and salting streets throughout the town.

NEW BUSINESS:

12 Middlesburough Pk.: Ponding along the rear fence. Ponding started after the rear lots were developed. Brian feels that this problem is part of a much larger problem that is present in the Park Place sub-division. The committee will discuss the problems in Park Place at the next meeting.

32 Wills Rd.: Water in the property owners backyard, they would like to know where the water is coming from.

127 King Rd.: Homeowner wants another yard drain to mitigate ongoing drainage problem.

REVIEW:

Genesee Valley Regional Market: The committee reviewed Preliminary Plans for a 70,000 sq. ft warehouse Facility off of West River Rd. (Scottsville Rd). Some concerns were expressed about banked parking (unpaved gravel parking area). There were some concerns expressed about the added Truck traffic turning on and off of West River Rd. with its numerous blind curves.

ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting adjourned at 8:13 p.m. Next meeting Apr. 5, 2011

Respectfully submitted,

Dr. William Dingus